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Statement of Solidarity 

The Session of the First Presbyterian Church of Howard County unanimously 
approved this Statement of Solidarity, Tuesday, June 16, 2020. 

From the Session at the First Presbyterian Church of Howard County: 

We extend our deepest condolences to the family of George Floyd, yet again 
another Black person murdered by police. Mr. Floyd is the latest victim in a 
recent string of murders of Black Americans by police brutality, indifference, or 
mistakes. We remember Breonna Taylor, Freddie Gray, Philando Castile, Eric 
Garner, Michael Brown, Tamir Rice, Treyvon Martin and scores more too 
numerous to name. 

We pray for the end of this violence against God’s creation, the restoration of 
justice, and the cessation of these senseless killings at the hands of bigotry and 
hatred. In these times, we question where God is leading us and how we as a 
church must respond. 

Numerous texts and statements from various PC(USA) writings, remind us of our 
obligation to act. The 1958 PC(USA) General Assembly affirmed: 

“That neither the Church as the body of Christ, nor Christians as individuals, can 
be neutral or indifferent toward evil in the world; [and] its responsibility to speak 
on social and moral issues reminds the churches that their duty is not only to 
encourage but corporately to resist the forces that tyrannize, and to support the 
forces that restore the dignity of all as the children of God, for only so is the 
gospel most fully proclaimed...” 

Our Book of Confessions leads us to acknowledge and embrace, as stated in the 
Confession of 1967, “In each time and place, there are particular problems and 
crises through which God calls the church to act. We hold that, Therefore, the 
church labors for the abolition of all racial discrimination and ministers to those 
injured by it.” 

In response to the recent unrest brought on by the death of George Floyd, the Rev. 
Diane Moffett, president and executive director of the Presbyterian Mission 
Agency, wrote: 

“Martin Luther King Jr. said, ‘A riot is the language of the unheard.’ And what is 
it that America has failed to hear? It has failed to hear that the promises of 
freedom and justice have not been met.’”  


